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Revised Staff Report:  The Committee amended the attachment to correct the reference to Attachment C and to correct references to the $50,000 disbursement amount.

The Committee approved the amended ordinance.
SUBJECT:   
Proposed Ordinance 2003-0049 authorizes the Executive to enter into an amendment to the Conservation Futures Interlocal Cooperation Agreement with the City of Lake Forest Park for the Grace Cole Memorial Park acquisition project, authorized under Ordinance 14409.
BACKGROUND: 

In July, 2002, the Council approved Ordinance 14409, making supplemental appropriations from various capital funds, providing support for projects under the Conservation and Open Space Acquisition Fund, among other appropriations.  Included in that appropriation was authorization for $50,000 in Conservation Futures funding for the acquisition of the Grace Cole Addition.  The Conservation Futures Interlocal Cooperation Agreement between the County and the City of Lake Forest Park, which is the legal mechanism by which the county disburses such funds, was not amended at that time to effect this authorization.  Proposed Ordinance 2003-0049 addresses this by authorizing an amendment to the Interlocal Cooperation Agreement, allowing for the disbursement of these funds.  
The Grace Cole Memorial Park Addition is a wooded parcel of approximately 1.75 acres, located at 30th Avenue NE in Lake Forest Park.  The Conservation Futures Committee has previously approved funding support for the Grace Cole Memorial Park, which the Council authorized in 2001; this addition supplements that park, named for former State Representative Grace Cole.  

SUMMARY:
Proposed Ordinance 2003-0049 authorizes the Executive to enter into an amendment to the Conservation Futures Interlocal Cooperation Agreement with the City of Lake Forest Park for the Grace Cole Memorial Park Addition acquisition project.  

The amendment to the Interlocal Agreement adds a paragraph to the Recitals section of the Interlocal Cooperation Agreement addressing this authorization; it additionally appends Attachment C, listing the Conservation Futures Levy Allocation for the Grace Cole Memorial Park Addition acquisition project.  
There is an amendment to the Conservation Futures Interlocal Cooperation Agreement amendment, making several technical corrections in the materials forwarded by the Executive, at the request of the Executive; this amendment corrects the reference to Attachment C (incorrectly identified as Amendment C), and corrects the reference to the disbursement amount to $50,000 (incorrectly listed as $225,000).
ATTENDING:

David Tiemann, Open Space Planner, Water and Resource Lands Division, Department of Natural Resources & Parks

